

OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

Undergraduate Admissions

P.O. Box 8058 • Austin, Texas 78713-8058 • 512-475-7399 • FAX 512-475-7478

October 4, 2017

Director of Guidance O'donnell High School PO Box 487 Odonnell, TX 79351-0487

Dear Director of Guidance:

On behalf of The University of Texas at Austin, I am excited to write to you again this year about Texas Advance, a scholarship initiative aimed at supporting the success of hard-working, economically disadvantaged Texas high school students.

Texas Advance programs include the University Leadership Network and Presidential Scholars. Scholarship awards are \$20,000 (\$5,000 a year for four years); that amount, when combined with other federal and state aid, is enough to pay the entire cost of tuition, fees and books for students with significant financial need.

In order to qualify for consideration, students must:

- Submit a complete application for admission by Dec. 1.
- Submit the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) by Dec. 1, 2017 for priority consideration, or no later than March 15, 2018.

We hope you'll partner with us in encouraging your students to apply by Dec. 1. If you need additional information, please don't hesitate to reach out to the admissions counselor assigned to your school. We're happy to answer any questions you may have, and appreciate your efforts on behalf of students.

Sincerely,

Susan Kearns

Director of Admissions

an Kearna